
Every year, our news ombudsman releases an annual report on the questions and complaints 

received concerning the work of VRT NWS. The fact-check team is part of this. 

2022: https://www.vrt.be/vrtnws/nl/2023/02/23/fouten-in-banners/ 

2021:  https://www.vrt.be/nl/over-de-vrt/prestaties/klachtenrapport/ (with pdf)  
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